
 
 
To: Visiting opponents 
From: John Giametta, BCSD Director of Athletics 

Below are the protocols your team and coaches are to follow during their visit to the Beacon City 
School District during the 2020 Fall Season I. If you or your coaching staff have any questions feel 
free to reach out to our athletic office. 
 
Screening, Rosters & Contact Tracing: 
All members of your travel party will have completed and successfully passed a COVID-19 
screening process administered by ​your​ school district prior to arriving at our campus.  
 
Visiting teams MUST supply a roster via email to ​vigna.c@beaconk12.org​ , 
giametta.j@beaconk12.org​ & ​bergmann.t@beaconk12.org​  The roster is to be submitted on the day 
of ​ ​contest and must include all players and personnel that will be in attendance.   
 
We ask that you keep accurate records of all members of your travel party (i.e. full name and 
contact​ ​information) associated with the contest in the event contact tracing becomes necessary.  
 
Spectators policy: 
As per Section One guidelines, visiting spectators are ​NOT PERMITTED ​to attend contests at 
Beacon City School District events. 
 
We at Beacon will be offering live streaming options for Varsity Girls & Boys Soccer.  If you would like 
the link to access, please visit our webpage at Beaconk12.org & under departments click on 
“Athletics.” 
 
Arrival: 
Upon arriving at our campus, your bus will be authorized to park in the back of the school next to our 
turf complex.  Please note, authorized personnel will meet your bus in the athletic parking lot (next to 
the Softball field) to assist with parking. 
 

● For Tennis- Buses will be authorized to park in the parking lot directly next to the Tennis courts 
● For XC- Buses will be authorized to park in Memorial Park (Next to Hammond Field)  

 
Locker Rooms/ Facilities/ Training Facilities/ Bathrooms: 
There will be ​NO​ access to locker rooms or indoor training facilities before or after contests on 
BCSD grounds.  There are outdoor bathrooms available located on premises, and have a maximum 
occupancy of one person. 
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Masks & Social Distancing: 
Our district expectation is that visiting teams will be wearing a face covering ​at all times ​during  
competitions. If a student-athlete cannot tolerate the face covering it is the expectation they be 
removed from the competition, or take a knee to create a stoppage in play. Student-athletes can take 
a ​ ​mask break at a designated location away from the field of play.  Face coverings will be worn ​at all 
times​ while not​ ​participating in competition, including coach staff and team personnel.  
 
All team personnel must socially distance when in their bench areas. There will be markings 
available for reference. 
 
Athletic Trainer Services: 
An athletic trainer will be on our school premises during your contest.  For services needed before the 
contest, please access the attached QR code to notify our trainer.  For immediate assistance or an 
emergency, please notify a member of our Beacon staff or personnel to contact the appropriate 
authorities.  
 

 
 
Other Information: 

● Athletes should plan on bringing their own water bottles- refilling will be available at the request 
of our athletic trainer. 

● Teams should utilize their own medical equipment (med-kit) 
 
If you have any questions feel free to reach out to our athletic department. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
John Giametta Claire Vigna Thomas Bergmann 
Director of Athletics Athletic Secretary Athletic Trainer 
giametta.j@beaconk12.org vigna.c@beaconk12.org bergmann.t@beaconk12.org 
845-838-6900 ext. 3218 845-838-6900 ext. 3218 845-741-8859 
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